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July 17, 2024 
 
The Honorable Mayor Waldo 
City of St. Paul 
P.O. Box 7 
St. Paul, OR 97137 
 
Re: WPCF permit renewal application complete 
 File no. 84076 
 Facility: St. Paul STP, 3395 Blanchet Ave. NE 
 Marion County 
 
DEQ received your renewal application on July 5, 2024 for Water Pollution Control Facilities 
permit no. 100888. DEQ has determined your application is administratively complete and 
assigned it application no. 948082.  
 
Pursuant to Oregon Administrative Rule 340-045-0040(2), your current permit will remain in 
effect after its July 31, 2025 expiration date until DEQ acts on your renewal application. 
 
DEQ has not assigned a permit writer to your application at this time. DEQ will notify you when 
such an assignment has been made and may contact you if additional information is required. 
Please include the above-referenced file number in any correspondence with DEQ. 
 
If you have any questions about this letter, please contact me at 503-378-5055 or 
trinh.hansen@deq.oregon.gov. If you have any questions about your current permit, please 
contact Steve Nichols at 541-972-5466 or steve.nichols@deq.oregon.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Trinh Hansen 
Water Quality Permit Coordinator 
Western Region, Salem Office 
 
ec: Source File, Salem Office, DEQ 
 Steve Nichols, Coos Bay Office, DEQ 
 Benjamin Unger, City of St. Paul 
 ORMS 
 


